STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS30393 / S1128

The purpose of this bill is to reorganize and streamline crime victim services in Idaho. This bill will make it
easier for crime victims and local victim service providers around the state to obtain from a single state agency
the information, services, and compensation to which crime victims are entitled under Idaho’s Constitution
and laws. The state agency housing the Commission of Pardons and Parole is named the Division of Public
Safety. In that agency, a Bureau of Victim Services is created in which the Crime Victims Compensation Bureau
currently at the Industrial Commission and the Council on Domestic Violence and Victim Assistance currently
at the Department of Health and Welfare are moved. All three of these state functions have frequent contact
with crime victims and already have significant cross collaboration.

FISCAL NOTE

This legislation has a net zero fiscal impact, but does require a transfer of appropriations from existing agency
budgets to the Division of Public Safety as a consequence of the transfer of the Crime Victims Compensation
Bureau from the Industrial Commission and the Council on Domestic Violence and Victim Assistance from the
Department of Health and Welfare.

Contact:
Senator Geoff Schroeder
(208) 332-1344

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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